San Diego College of Continuing Education 
Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, Anti-Racism and Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2023
       1:00 – 2:30 PM, Zoom
Committee Members in Attendance: Esteban Alvarado, Vincent Balaoing, John Bromma, Lee Blackmore, Armando Carignan, Lisa Carulli, Sheyla Castillo, Janet Foster, Richard Gholson, Carla Grossini-Concha, Jennie Kim, Megan Leppert, Linda Osborn, Minoo Pakgohar, Desiree Payne, Helena Wei, Ruth Wilson
Land Acknowledgement
Introductions/Inspiration
Agenda Item Updates:
· Campus ASB Reports/Outreach Reports:

Vinzent Balaoing reported that ASB elections are currently running to select new officers for next year. Elections will stay open through May 1, 2023. Vinzent is rerunning for President of ECC’s ASB. He reported that he has been keeping the ASB social media site up to date along with the ECC ASB bulletin board. Vinzent told the Committee that students love their new picture ID cards – they are really happy about now being able to get a student discount at the movies, Starbucks, Zoo etc. ASB will be visiting City College. ASB will be helping at the upcoming Stars on the Rise Event.
· SDCCE Presidents DEIAA Community Task Force:

The President’s DEIAA Community Task Force met for the first time on April 14, 2023 at ECC in the conference room. Dr. King opened up the meeting by thanking the SDCCE DEIAA Committee for all of its contributions and hard work. She stated the purpose of the President’s DEIAA Task Force is not to replace the DEIAA Committee but to work together going forward. Dr. King introduced Dr. Regina Stanback Stroud as a collaborator and mentor in this work. Diversity Coordinator, Linda Osborn gave the SDCCE history of the origination of the DEIAA Committee and described the progression of events and committee goals to date. A robust discussion centered on the DEIAA committee goal of becoming a governance committee instead of being an operational committee. Reasons for this request included elevating the standing of the DEIAA Committee in the shared governance structure; continue embedding DEIAA in all areas of the institution, along with having and being able to vote on institutional outcomes. Further rationale included being able to exemplify the mandates contained in Board Policies related to SDCCD’s commitment to Diversity, Equity and Inclusion; have a
documented and accountable section in the SDCCE’s Strategic Plan, make DEIAA meetings official under the Brown Act; create real institutional change by upgrading the DEIAA Committee standing and importance in the institution in a way that aligns with SDCCE and SDCCD’s commitment to diversity, equity and inclusion. 
· Proposed SDCCE DEIAA designation as a Governance Committee:
Discussion on DEIAA Committee placement on the SDCCE Organization Chart centered on a recap of the President’s DEIAA Community Task Force meeting which was held on April 14th. Two committee members voiced not caring about where the SDCCE DEIAA Committee is located on the org chart – but instead wanted to see real, authentic change and work being done. Everyone acknowledged the great importance of doing meaningful, institutional DEIAA work that brings positive institutional change and has a real, authentic, positive outcome for our students.
· Institutional SLO Subcommittee Update:
SDCCE DEIAA SLO #5: 

Students critically and ethically engage with local and global issues using principles of equity, civility, and compassion as they apply their knowledge and skills: exhibiting awareness, appreciation, respect, and advocacy for diverse individuals, groups, and cultures. 
· SDCCE Diversity Pledge Revision Update
Proposed, and Revised Diversity Pledge [DRAFT 2] – written by Esteban Alvarado with DEIAA Committee and CE SLO Taskforce Committee input and full support:
As a community, we affirm that every person has worth as an individual. Each person is entitled to dignity, compassion, and respect, regardless of age, class, color, physical ability, gender, nationality, race, religion, or sexual orientation. We acknowledge this responsibility to our community and our society. Thoughts, acts, and a culture of prejudice and intolerance have no place in the San Diego College of Continuing Education community.

Therefore, as a member of the SDCCE community, I understand actions need to be aligned with our values, and I pledge to:

Affirm the humanity of all people and treat them with dignity and respect;

Embrace the diversity of all individuals, respecting such attributes as their race, ethnicity, age, gender, nationality, citizenship, sexual orientation, religion, socioeconomic status, physical ability, mental ability and expression;

Engage with and contribute to our diverse campus environment and community around us;

Discourage others’ prejudice in all its forms; refusing to participate, encourage, tolerate, or ignore direct or indirect acts of discrimination, bias, antagonism, harassment or hate of any sort;

Strive toward equity and social justice for all people in order to cultivate and sustain a safer, more productive, inclusive, and vibrant campus environment;

Actively honor this pledge within our everyday lives.

From this day forward, I know that action is what keeps our community united, and both the SDCCE community and the world will be a better place because of my efforts.
SDCCE Diversity Pledge (original version)

As a community, we believe that every person has worth as an individual. Every person is entitled to dignity and respect, regardless of age, class, color, disability, gender, nationality, race, religion or sexual orientation. Thoughts and acts of prejudice have no place in the San Diego Continuing Education community. Therefore, I pledge to treat all people with dignity and respect, to discourage others’ prejudice in all its forms, and to strive to maintain a climate for work and learning based on mutual respect and understanding; and from this day forward knowing that both the SDCE community and the world will be a better place because of my efforts, I will incorporate this pledge into my daily life.
· Multiple Methods Allocation:
The DEIAA Committee spring book club will not be taking place. According to organizer Laurel Slater, there was a problem ordering and getting the selected book (2nd choice selection from the fall book club survey) in enough time to distribute, read the book and schedule the debrief session. The DEIAA Book Club will resume in the fall.
· District Queer Alliance Coordinator for CE Report: 
Lisa Carulli reported that they are still in the process of seeking out a location for a SDCCE Pride Center – the money for the center has been allocated and set aside. She reported on the tremendous success of the Women’s History Month event held at West City Campus highlighting the history of women’s participation in surfing – the challenges, barriers faced, persistence and triumphs. KUSI TV did a news segment on this outstanding event. 
Roundtable Announcements/Adjournment at 2:35 pm 
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